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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD IN THE HERBERT BAKER LIBRARY, 18A GILL STREET OBSERVATORY ON 10 JULY 2002.

Welcome

The Chairman Mr. T Gould welcomed everyone present and opened the meeting at 20:05

Apologies

The following members send their apologies for not attending the meeting:  -N/A-

Chairman’s Report for the year ended June 2002

Membership

During the course of 2001, our paid up membership dropped to 55: the lowest number in many years.

The Committee took it upon themselves to attract new members and have been extraordinarily successful.

	Member type
	July01
	New
	Lost
	Jun02

	Paid-up Members

	63
	49
	
	112

	Family members
	6
	13
	
	19

	Honorary members
	8
	
	1
	7

	Gratuitous members
	16
	
	2
	14

	Total
	93
	62
	3
	152


During the course of the year we lost 2 members: Danie Overbeek and Dess Fourie.

It should be stressed that membership is only attracted by perceived value: the new Committee that you elect tonight should endeavour to provide that value.

Activities

[1] Monthly Meetings
	Aug01
	“Meteorite Recovery in Southern Africa” Trevor Gould
	Eclipse Experiences

	Sep01
	“The Waves that Rule Brittania”
	Tony Voorvelt

	Oct01
	“Recent Developments on Mars and their Implications for the Earth”
	Bill Sheehan

	Nov01
	Star Party: Blue Hills
	Dave Gordon

	Dec01
	Cheese and Wine Evening
	Observatory

	Jan02
	“Multi-Wave Astronomy”
	Tom Marsicano

	Feb02
	“Plotting Meteors and Fireballs”
	Tim Cooper

	Mar02
	“Tektites”
	Trevor Gould

	Apr02
	“Basic Quantum Theory”
	Rob Scott

	May02
	“Fermi’s First Reactor”
	Mike Smith

	Jun02
	“The Southern Sky” / Planetarium
	Dave Gordon

	Jul02
	Annual General Meeting
	


[2] Public Viewing Evenings: Each month, weather permitting, on the Friday evening closest to New Moon.

[3] Field Trips
	Sep ‘01
	Nylsvlei
	

	Oct ‘01
	Safari 1 Nuclear reactor
	Pelindaba

	Dec ‘01
	Vergenoeg Fluorspar Mine
	

	Jan ‘02
	Wits Physics Solar Observatory
	

	Mar ‘02
	Tswaing Crater: Geology tour, birding, hiking and overnight observing
	

	Apr ‘02
	Centenary: Franklin –Adams Observatory
	Broederstroom

	May ‘02
	ScopeX
	

	Jun ‘02
	“The Great Magic Physics Show”
	Tony Voorvelt & Barry Myers: Wits Physics

	Jun ‘02
	Slide Show: Easter Expedition & Mont-aux-Sources hike
	


[4] Expeditions [Southern African Meteorite Recovery Program]

	Spring Expedition
	Kalahari
	Trevor Gould

	Easter Expedition
	Kalahari
	Trevor Gould


[5] Telescope Making Class
About 25 people have worked on the TM class during the course of the year just finished and about 10 completed telescopes have been produced.

[6] Publications

Our Editor successfully produced 12 Editions of Canopus during the year under review. Contributions from members are encouraged to the point that they take precedence over fill-ins from the Internet.  If you would like to see more local articles, why not contribute something about your special interest?  Additionally, the Editor also maintains our internet site. Contributions and images for display are also needed.

Relations with Landlords

It was revealed toward the end of 2001 that AS&TS, our landlords, were bankrupt and had retrenched most of their staff.  The question arose as to whether the Centre should continue to pay rent to a bankrupt organisation, or not pay it and save a lot of money. A further question, as to the threat to the continued presence of the Centre at the Observatory, concomitant on the non-payment of rental monies also arose.  Following meetings with AS&TS, in which an attempt was made to offer them a new rental of R1.00/ annum and the Centre would take over maintenance of our facilities, it was agreed that until such time as an organisation was found to take over the site, we should continue with the status quo.  That organisation is FEST [Foundation for the Education of Science and Technology].   The take-over is still in progress, but in the meantime, FEST affirmed in a public meeting, that they had no objection to our continued existence here. It was also affirmed, that owing to the various legal restrictions on the site, development was limited, but the site could be used for the education of science and technology – an activity we identify with very well.  The meetings with FEST continue, and it is expected that they will eventually move onto the campus.

Threats and Opportunities

· Until such time as the Centre owns it own property, a threat remains that our continued presence here will be terminated.

· Again, it was discovered that the financial records of the Centre were not properly kept and during the course of the year just completed, the Centre was on the verge of having to utilise funds kept on call. No precedent for this exists.

· The Committee had an option to raise subscriptions, or to increase membership.

· It was decided to raise subscriptions as these have been maintained for the past three years. Your subscription will therefore help to enable the Centre to continue and indeed, flourish.

· It was also decided to actively recruit new members. This resulted in participation in HobbyX and the holding of ScopeX.

· As the Acting Treasurer will tell you, the Centre has finished this year on a healthy financial note. The Acting Treasurer has implemented sound financial accounting practices.

· It was also discovered that minutes of Committee meetings had not been taken in the past. Minutes are the recorded history of the activities and decisions of the Centre. This has been rectified and sound procedures have been implemented.

· General standards have been raised.

· I heartily recommend that the membership take an interest in the proceedings of the elected Committee and ensure that high standards are maintained.
Successes

· Participation in HobbyX

· Organisation of ScopeX

· The Centre obtained the free use of the 26” Innes refractor, but no members have yet accepted the offer of training on the instrument.

· Re-decoration of the meeting hall.

Initiatives Begun, but not Completed:

	Roll of Honour
	Past Chairmen, Secretaries and Honour Awards
	

	Rental Reduction
	
	Awaiting new Landlords

	Visit to Sutherland
	
	Later this year

	Visit to Boyden
	
	Awaiting Matie Hoffman

	Talk by Mark Shuttleworth
	Approached
	TBA


Specific Thanks

The Chairman would like to thank the Committee for their hard work during the year just finished, and would also like to challenge the new committee to do substantially better.  A special thank you to Lerika Cross who organised ScopeX for her outstanding work. Thanks, Lerika.  Additionally, those members who made donations to the Centre during the year assisted it to survive. 

Proposer:
Mr. C Penberthy

Seconder:
Mr. B Dickson

Treasurer’s Report for the year ended 30 June 2002

	Income Statement for the Financial Year ended 30 June 2002
	
	
	

	
	R
	
	R
	

	Income
	
	
	29,152.33
	

	Subscriptions
	
	
	12,068.57
	

	Donations - Chris Penberthy - Canopus Printing & Distribution
	
	
	2,712.60
	

	Donations - Members
	
	
	365.00
	

	Donations - Telescope Making Class
	
	
	250.00
	

	Mars Bar
	
	
	890.00
	

	Provision for Planetarium donation
	
	
	1,000.00
	

	Raffle Monies - Binocular raffle
	
	
	1,620.00
	

	Scope-X Clothing Sales
	3,345.00
	
	 
	

	Scope-X Sales of S&T Magazines
	1,765.00
	
	 
	

	Scope-X General Income
	2,286.16
	
	 
	

	Scope-X New memberships sold
	700.00
	
	 
	

	Scope-X Sponsorship - JHB Planetarium
	950.00
	
	 
	

	Scope-X Sponsorship - Optikon - Coke stand
	1,200.00
	
	10,246.16
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Expenditure
	
	
	20,946.86
	

	Bank Charges
	
	
	503.53
	

	Eyepieces
	
	
	1,045.00
	

	Framing & Block Mounting
	
	
	355.00
	

	Hobby-X : Printing
	
	
	235.50
	

	Hobby-X : Stand Fee
	
	
	570.00
	

	Post Box Rental
	
	
	200.00
	

	Printing & Distribution - Canopus
	
	
	4,936.24
	

	Refreshments - monthly meetings
	
	
	139.44
	

	Rent - AS&TS
	
	
	5,989.15
	

	Scope-X accrual for Lerika Cross expenses
	4,863.00
	
	 
	

	Scope-X accrual for G Stewart speaker gifts
	250.00
	
	 
	

	Scope-X accrual for Planetarium cost of sales
	680.00
	
	5,793.00
	

	Speaker's Gifts - monthly meetings
	
	
	220.00
	

	Subscriptions - Sky & Telescope
	
	
	575.00
	

	Trophy & Engraving
	
	
	385.00
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Net Profit
	
	
	8,205.47
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Nedbank Bank Balance at 30 June 2002
	
	
	15,288.14
	

	32 Day Notice Balance at 30 June 2002
	
	
	12,455.64
	

	
	
	
	
	


Proposer:
Mr. C Stewart

Seconder:
Mr. Frans van Nieuwkerk

Librarian's report 2001 -2002

When I volunteered for the position of librarian I didn't really know what I was getting myself into. The amount of work to be done was many times what I expected, and though I have made a good start, there is still much to do.

My first task as librarian was to clean the library. There was a mind-boggling accumulation of junk, dirt and insects, which took a significant part of a day to clean out. You can see the results for yourself; there is now space in the library for more than one person at a time. I would like to thank Angeline Evans for assisting me with the cleanup, and also Gill Stewart for helping with the task of bringing order to and completing our collection of magazines.   Due to financial constraints, we have not bought many books in the past year, but we have managed a few purchases here and there. There have been a number of donations, notably from Eben van Zyl, Exclusive Books, and as always, Photonics magazine donated every month by Chris Stewart.   Due to the worsening condition of our books and magazines it was decided to spend some money on repairing and binding. Though this has been slow to take off, we have had a few books repaired, and the first batch of magazines is being sent off for binding this very evening.  Over the past year, there has been an average of 5 books or magazines borrowed from the library per month. The most popular books are on telescope making, astrophotography and beginners' guides. As always, Sky & Telescope barely makes it through the door before it leaves. The older books tend not to go out as often as the newer ones, and I'd like to encourage you not to dismiss them so readily. Many of them contain a wealth of interesting information.

Finally, I have developed a small library information system, which will be implemented on site within the next few months, with a copy available to members, on the Internet. In the meantime, I have begun the task of cataloguing the library.

Evan Dembskey

Proposer:
Mr. T Gould

Seconder:
Mr F van Nieuwkerk

Curator of Instruments report 2001 -2002

During the year overall maintenance of the equipment has been done plus a few bigger jobs. The Jacobs telescope dome rotates on six bearings.  They have all been replaced and the dome rotates much better now.  The drive mechanism of the Jacobs telescope is fixed. One of the small clutches inside the gearbox assembly was loose. Now the telescope can track the stars as it should. The bearings of the shutters remain to be done.  The Papadopoulos dome while turning got stuck at certain places on top of the cover of the drive motor and gearbox.  The cover has been bent and realigned so that it fits properly.  The rubber on the driving wheels is thick and smooth and there is ample space for adjustment.  One steel cable broke off from one shutter.  I fitted a new steel cable after finding the place to attach it to after a long search.  It turned out not to be that quick and easy.  But now the shutters open and close as they should.

Our four inch newtonian telescope drive works again.  The clockwork drive was not engaging. The wooden tripod is O.K. The parts of the electronic setting circles for the Franklin-Adams telescope are back.   I am busy making a stand for the 3 inch refractor which is still at my house.   With periodical tree cutting there always remains enough to be done.

And looking forward to another successful year.

Frans van Nieuwkerk

Proposer:
Mr. T Goulding

Seconder:
Mr. C Stewart

Election of new Committee

The following members were elected to serve on the Committee:

Mr. D Gordon

Mr. C Stewart

Ms. L Cross

Mr. E Dembskey

Mr. F van Nieuwkerk

Mr. P van Laun

Ms. S Tait

Mr. C Volschenk

Mr. B Dickson

Mr. C Penberthy

Ms. M McKinnon

Mr. M Hannibal

Proposer:
Mr. D Hughes
Seconder:
Mr. P Venter

Closure

Mr. T Gould closed the Annual General Meeting at 21:42

____________________





____________________

CHAIRMAN
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